John A. Ferguson Senior High School

Dress Code

One of the many roles of the high school is preparing students to be future leaders and productive citizens. In order to continue serving in this role and to comply with Miami-Dade County's Public School Board policy, the following dress code is in effect:

· No tube tops, spaghetti straps, see-through blouses, low backs, midriffs, or sleevless shirts will be allowed.

· No shorts will be permitted.

· No clogs, sandals, or other shoes without back strings or straps. No metal cleats on school grounds.

· No hats, bandanas, or any type of headgear will be permitted in ANY location. 

· No headphones, CD players, or audio devices (i.e. MP3, palm pilots, PDA’s, etc) during school hours will be allowed. Students who are found in the hallway or classroom with headphones or CD players will have them confiscated by school officials. 

· Cell phones may only be used AFTER school. 

· No written messages, pictures, or symbols which relate to drugs, smoking, alcohol, sex, or profanity.

The following procedure is in place for confiscation of cell phones, beepers, headphones, audio devices, hats, or bandanas.

1 Send the confiscated item and referral to the designated administrator. 

2 If the student refuses to turn the item over, the teacher should not attempt to take it

3 Include “defiance of authority” on the referral and the student will face additional disciplinary action.

4 The grade level administrator will confiscate and tag the item for storage. The items will be returned only to the parent.

Students who violate the dress code will be sent (with a referral) to the grade level administrator. On the first offense, students wil be given the opportunity to change clothing. Repeat offenders are subject to suspension.

Compliance with these guidelines is mandatory.

